
Evergreen Elementary

Site Council Agenda

November 18th, 2024

SITE Members:  Tammi Synder, Title 1 *via emailed report/ Jenna Larkin, Community (Boys and Girls Club/Meghin Pitts- 

teacher/ Jenny Mohr- Administrator/  , Tammie Middel, Office Secretary

Members who were not present: Vanessa Allen, parent/ Kayla Miller, parent /Christina Zaborowski, parent//Tawnya 

Campbell- teachers/ Kevin W. Edwards (parent), Doug Seilhan (parent)

Introductions:  No new members

School Safety: Progress in making sure our crosswalk is lit up, is under way. Pro Electric is currently preparing a quote. In 

the meantime, signage that is lit up has been provided for crosswalk attendant. 

Instruction/Academic Data:

●​ Enrollment- on-site, 391/393 as of 11/19/24 (+13, from last months enrollment at board meeting)

●​ Title 1 School wide plan update- goal increased to 80% from 75% proficient.

●​ Team discussed PBIS and approaches to advertising monthly assemblies: videos of assemblies, and “coming 

attraction” poster in cafeteria.

Title-November, 2024
We began new intervention groups on November 3rd.  Kids were moved based on the Progress Report testing 
that was completed at the end of October.  We are constantly revising to make sure we are meeting kids where 
they are and providing them with the tools they need to make progress.

We are doing a lot of Progress Monitoring this year, particularly on students who scored in the intensive range 
during Benchmark Testing.  This allows us to closely track their skill development and make adjustments to 
their program as needed.

Groups have been happening consistently, even with the staff absences we’ve had lately.  When necessary we 
combine groups or Jenny takes a group.  Our biggest goals this year are consistency and high-expectations.  
We are trying to support and model for group teachers so they can provide high-quality instruction for our 
struggling kiddos.  

Boys and Girls Club: 
Introducing “Book Club” K-3rd grade. Staff assists with helping students pick a book. The IV Club has a van 
available for library trips. Club will do its best to have students choose books with AR levels so they can 
support the school in students taking AR tests. OBOB will be made available upon request for students 
interested in those.

Teacher Request: Bridge to Writing from Heggerty has arrived and been distributed to teachers. Kagan 
workshops have been requested by certain new teachers. Mrs. Mohr will look into availability. 

Teachers: N/A

Next meeting:  December 16th, 2024                                       Adjourned  3:12pm  


